


CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

Our Design Gets the Job Done During Recent Rainfall in Naples
On Monday, August 4, the Naples area received an astonishing 7.4” of rain in four hours that created flash 

flooding conditions at many locations...but not all. Among the areas that fared better than others, according 
to Mr. Gregg Strakaluse, Director of the Streets and Stormwater Department of the City of Naples, was the 
area known as Basin III. This area is located between 5th Avenue South and 13th Avenue South, just south 
of Downtown Naples.

A few years ago our water resources team designed and permitted Basin III’s water management 
improvements for the City of Naples. Monday’s record rainfall was bittersweet as we saw the images of 
areas damaged by flash flooding, yet was rewarding to see our water management plan for Basin III worked 
as designed. Our design was put to the test during this storm and the results spoke for themselves, 
instilling client satisfaction and confidence in our team’s water management expertise.

The design allowed the construction to be divided into two phases so that the City could allocate 
funding per the Capital Improvement Plan. The first phase of construction was completed in 2011 
and focused on collection and conveyance of runoff from western areas of the Basin along Gulf Shore 
Boulevard South, as well as storage and water quality along Broad Avenue South.

The second phase of construction was completed in 2012 and enhanced collection and conveyance 
of runoff from eastern areas of the Basin along 8th Street South. Our improvements 
ended one block from the existing pump station on Broad Avenue, so the 
discharge into Naples Bay was not modified.

The only visible evidence of our design is the water detention areas along 
Broad Avenue. These were contoured around the historic Ficus trees 
and accentuated their presence in the landscape. The remainder 
of the design components include inlets, 
manholes, and buried pipes. Although out 
of sight, these are the links that keep the 
entire system working properly in order to 
effectively get the job done. 

The drainage system of Basin III was put 
to the test during this large rainfall event 
and it passed with flying colors. The system 
performed as it was designed to do, keeping 
the area from flooding and negatively 
impacting the City of Naples residents. 

B.S. Civil Engineering (currently seeking)

Ryan has worked for Johnson Engineering for a total 
of five years while attending school at FGCU.  He 
works on a variety of land development and planning 
projects, including site design, site grading, drainage 
system layout, underground utilities layout, earthwork 
calculations, quantity/construction cost estimates, plan 
production, and master concept plans. He is currently 
attending FGCU part-time until he graduates with his  
B.S. in Civil Engineering in 2016.

B.S. Civil Engineering & Environmental 
Engineering (2014)

Zak joined Johnson 
Engineering in May 2014 
as a summer intern in the 
transportation group. He 
has been recently hired as 
a full time engineer intern 
for the development group. 
Zak has gained experience 
in both transportation and 
development related projects. 
His current duties include site 
design, traffic data analysis, 
quantity takeoffs, and plan 
preparation. 

Amy Oxendine
Marketing Coordinator/Marketing Group

LeAnne Cooper
Ecologist/Environmental Group

Alfredo Perez, E.I. 
Engineer Intern/Water Resources Group

Zachary Stone, E.I. 
Engineer Intern/Development Group

Ryan Scott 
Designer/Development Group

B.S. Civil Engineering (2012)
Tyler joined Johnson Engineering in 
January 2012. He is an engineer intern 
and works on projects with all branch 
offices of Johnson Engineering. He works 
on a variety of land development and 
transportation projects, including site 
design, site grading, drainage system 
layout, underground utilities layout, 
earthwork calculations, quantity/
construction cost estimates, plan 
production, permitting, coordination 
with outside consultants, and on-site 
construction inspection. While most of 
his experience thus far has been with 
commercial projects, he has completed 
various tasks for multiple residential 
projects as well. His transportation group 
experience includes roadway design, 
traffic analysis and plan production.

B.s. Civil Engineering (2012) 
Kevin has been associated with 
Johnson Engineering since August 
2013. He is an engineer intern and 
works on projects within all branch 
offices of Johnson Engineering.  He 
currently works in our utilities group 
where he is responsible for modeling 
water, wastewater, and irrigation 
systems. His experience includes 
work on a variety of utilities projects, 
surveying of underground utilities 
and utility construction inspections. 
Kevin has also assisted in technical 
reports, alignment analysis, opinions of 
probable cost, and permitting.  

B.A. Liberal Studies/Communication (2002)
Amy joined Johnson Engineering’s marketing team in 2006. She 
is responsible for working with project managers for proposal 
coordination and production, which includes maintaining our 
employee resumes and project database. Amy is the editor of the 
company’s quarterly Outlook newsletter. She also works closely 
with the marketing team to provide event coordination support.

Tyler Sharpe, E.I.
Engineer Intern/Development Group

Kevin Yole, E.I.
Engineer Intern/Utilities Group

B.S. Civil Engineering (2013) 

John currently serves as an engineer intern in our transportation group. 
After graduating from FGCU in April of 2013, John joined the Johnson 
Engineering transportation group full time after completing his second 
internship. With his primary focus on roadway design, traffic impact 
analysis, quantity takeoffs and cost estimations, John understands what 
must be done to successfully plan for and design roadway projects to serve 
both the client’s and public’s needs. 

John Glenn, E.I. 
Engineer Intern/Transportation Group

B.S. Civil Engineering (2014) 

Alfredo joined Johnson Engineering in 2005 as a survey 
CADD technician. He has seven years of survey experience 
and is familiar with both office and field procedures for data 
collection and global positioning systems. Alfredo continued 
his education as a part-time student while transitioning into 
engineering within the company. He graduated in May 2014 
and is currently working in our water resources group. He 
works on a variety of projects entailing various disciplines of 
engineering which include: groundwater, utilities, hydraulic 
modeling, groundwater modeling, construction inspection, 
report writing, and field data collection. His diverse experience 
allows him to assist all areas of engineering, surveying and 
mapping, and preparing plans and specifications. 

B.A. Environmental Studies/Minor in Biology (2013)

LeAnne joined Johnson Engineering in January 2014 as an ecologist. Her duties 
include environmental impact surveys and assessments, wildlife surveys, avian tracking 
(capturing, banding & backpacking Crested Caracaras), GPS mapping, endangered 
species relocation, field monitoring and sampling, preparation of vegetation and land 
use maps (FLUCFCS maps using ArcGIS), permit compliance services (federal, state, 
and local), Biological Assessments and Biological Opinions, wetland/listed species 
mitigation proposals and mitigation monitoring. 

The City of LaBelle Opens New Water Treatment Facility
City of LaBelle residents have a reason to be thankful as they now have access to a plentiful and healthy supply 

of fresh water thanks to the City’s new water treatment plant. A new state-of-the-art reverse osmosis facility was 
recently completed, replacing the existing 30-year old facility that was approaching capacity. 

The new facility located off S.R. 29, has 1.5 million gallons per day (mgd) capacity, withdrawing water from the 
Lower Hawthorn Aquifer through two wells and high-service pump stations. The new facility was made possible by 
grant funding received from the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) Rural Development initiative and 
the South Florida Water Management District (SFWMD). This funding was secured through the hard work and 
continued efforts of the City of LaBelle leaders and staff. Thanks goes to the Paul Family that allowed the City to 
acquire the site from a willing seller. This long term project was successfully completed under the direction of 
City of LaBelle Public Works Director and Project Manager Michael Boyle. 

Johnson Engineering’s president, Lonnie Howard, P.E., provided the drilling and geophysical logging of 
the test well and provided various testing, sampling and performance analyses for the water supply. Though 
a small part in a much larger accomplishment, we are proud to contribute and would like to extend our 
congratulations to the City of LaBelle on this great step forward. 
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